TOWN COUNCIL MEETING
APRIL 17, 2017

The Town Council met April 17, 2017 at 6:00 p.m. in the Thorsby Municipal Annex Building.
MEMBERS PRESENT: MEMBERS ABSENT:

Council Members: Mayor Hight
Marvin Crumpton
Glenn Littleton
Marilyn Collins
Chasity Chapman
Neil Benson

Mayor Hight called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. Mayor Hight gave the invocation.
Council Member Glenn Littleton move to approve the minutes from April 3, 2017 as presented.
Council Member Marilyn Collins seconded the motion. The motion carried with the votes being

as follow: Yeas: Council Member Chapman, Crumpton, Littleton, Collins and Benson.

New Business

Mayor Hight stated the Fire Department wanted to surplus old air packs for a store credit from
a store in Tuscaloosa.

Council Member Marilyn Collins made a motion to surplus old air packs for store credit. Council
Member Chapman seconded the motion. The motion carried with the votes being as follow:
Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Crumpton, Chapman, Collins and Benson.

In other business, Mayor Hight stated that Chris Dupree had come to him wanting permission
to park a RV besides the old ambulance because he does not have room at his property.
Council did not think it would be a good idea to let Mr. Dupree park his RV there.

Report from Department Head

Police Chief Rodney Barnett did not have anything other than the monthly report.

Fire Lieutenant Phillip Porter reported they were going to replace some hoses with the store

credit they get from the old air pacs. Lieutenant Porter reported that there are three hydrants
the fire department have issues with. Kyle McRae has one on his property on Third Street, it




has a tree covering it up, Darren Williams has one at Frank Street, covered up with shrubs, and
Kevin Mazingo at 2495 Co Rd 5, there shrubs blocking it. Porter stated he would send the
property owners letters and give them 30 days to address the issues.

Terry Jackson reported that Friday night, April 15. 2017, an inch 8 inch line blew out and they
finished it up today, April 17, 2017.

Terry stated the PH Chlorine Meter is almost up and they are monitoring it.

Terry stated he also has some equipment to surplus. The Kubota ZD 18 zero turn mower,
transmission is bad. He also has a 5ft finishing mower, don’t know the last time it was used,

Council Member Littleton made a motion to surplus Kubota ZD 18 zero turn mower and 5 foot
finishing mower. Council Member Collins seconded the motion. The motion carried with the
votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Chapman, Crumpton, Littleton, Collins and
Benson.

There being no further business to come before the council, Council Member Collins moved to
adjourn. Council Member Chapman seconded the motion. The motion carried with the votes
being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Crumpton, Collins, Chapman and Benson.

Robert Hight, Mayor

ATTEST:

Town Clerk




